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9 May, 2000
File:  

Ms Barbara Allen
Senate Finance and Public Administration References Committee
Parliament House
CANBERRA   ACT   2600


Dear Ms Allen


accountability to the senate in relation to government contracts


I refer to Senator Campbell’s letter of 18 April 2000 to the Treasurer requesting comments on accountability to the Senate in relation to Government contracts and, in particular, on the mechanisms to enhance such accountability proposed by Senator Murray (general business notice of motion no. 489).  

Treasury is committed to ensuring accountability in all Departmental contract management processes.  While Treasury supports Senator Murray’s objective of enhancing accountability to the Senate in relation to government contracts, the Department has some concerns on the practical impact of aspects of the motion.

In particular, Treasury is concerned that substantial resources would be required to enable the Department to comply with Senator Murray’s motion.  While there are no provisions in Treasury’s standard form contracts requiring the parties to maintain the confidentiality of contract provisions, Treasury would need to examine each individual contract to determine if there were any provisions specifically requiring the parties to maintain confidentiality of the contract provisions. This process would be very labour intensive given that the ‘end-user’ rather than a centralised procurement unit hold the majority of the Department’s contracts.

In any event, it should also be recognised that Treasury (and the contractor) would have a general law obligation to respect the confidential information of each party.

I note that the Committee’s has requested feedback on Treasury’s experience with the indexed file list (ie the Harradine Order).  Treasury has found that compliance with this Order can be quite onerous with the process taking up to ten weeks and involving substantial Departmental resources as well as resources from the Minister’s Offices (for final clearance).  No doubt, similar resources would be needed to comply with Senator Murray’s motion.

Treasury’s Internet site has the technical capacity to accommodate the type of information required to be produced under the Senator’s motion.

These comments relate to the Department of the Treasury.  Portfolio Agencies have been requested to respond directly to the Committee.

I note that a public hearing will be held on 12 May 2000 to discuss this issue, however, given current work pressures, Treasury will not be able to attend.  I trust though that these comments are of assistance to the Committee.


Yours sincerely





Bede Fraser
Assistant Manager
Contracts, Audit and Facilities Management Unit
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